
 

Memo                

 
 
 
To:​ Dr. Karla Guseman  
 
From:​​ Patrick O’Neill 
 
Date:​ ​ 5/20/2025 
 
Re:​ ​ Recognition of John Hall and Will County Workforce 

 

On behalf of Joliet Township High School District 204, I would like to formally recognize and 
express our sincere appreciation for John Hall and the Workforce Services Division of Will 
County for their outstanding support and collaboration throughout the 2024-2025 school year. 

Mr. Hall played a critical role in organizing and delivering impactful job fairs at both of our 
Community Connections events held this year. These events provided invaluable career 
exploration opportunities for students and families, and significantly contributed to our mission 
of preparing all students for post-secondary success. His leadership, commitment to community 
partnership, and dedication to serving the community of Joliet reflect the highest standards of 
public service. 

We are grateful for the Workforce Services Division’s continued partnership and commend John 
Hall for his unwavering support of our district’s goals. His efforts have strengthened the bridge 
between education and employment, and we look forward to continuing this vital collaboration 
in the years ahead. 

Please join me in publicly honoring Mr. Hall and the Workforce Services Division of Will 
County for their service to the students and families of JTHS 204. 

Thank you, 
 

 

 
 


